Dear MISD Community:

As you may have heard, the Dallas Stars, the City of Mansfield, and the MISD are considering a partnership to bring a Dallas Stars Ice Center to the City of Mansfield. If approved, the location of the StarCenter would be off of 287 between Broad Street and Walnut Creek near the athletic fields. Many in our community have asked really great questions about this potential partnership, and I would like to respond to those.

Why is the district considering participating in this partnership?

This partnership expands educational opportunities for our students and enhances the quality of life in our community. Our students will have many opportunities such as: field trips for all levels, potential internships, physical fitness programs, employment opportunities, appearances by Stars players, mascots, etc.

If this is approved, how much money will this cost the district?

\$1.8 million dollars between the time the deal is approved and June 30, 2022.

If the agreement is approved, where will this money come from?

Over many years, our district has purchased land where our current facilities sit and other land we need to accommodate growth. Sometimes, our district has acquired oil and gas mineral rights when we bought land, and these leases produce some income for our district. Oil and gas revenue is not guaranteed. It is not wise to use this money for recurring expenses; therefore, this money is used for special projects. It will be my recommendation to our Board to use some of these funds to pay for the entire \$1.8 million of the agreement. No tax dollars will be used for this agreement.

If the deal is approved, how will this money be used?

\$500,000 will be used in an inter-local agreement with the City of Mansfield to assist with the construction of the facility. The other \$1.3 million will be paid to the Dallas Stars over 5 years for services to our students and staff. These services include (but are not limited to): field trips for all levels, exclusive skating time for MISD families, summer and holiday camps for students, Mascot visits to campuses, physical fitness programs for some campuses, and other benefits.

Will tax dollars ever be used for this partnership?

It is possible that after this 5-year agreement expires and after a thorough program evaluation, we may want to continue our relationship with the Stars. In the event that our program evaluation determines this program is good for our students, staff and our

community, the district may use its general fund to pay for use of the facility beyond the 5-year agreement.

Why should the district partner with the City of Mansfield for the facility's construction?

It is common for schools and cities to partner together for the common good of our communities, and it is essential that the school district and our cities have an excellent working relationship. The district and all of our cities work very well together. Several examples of these partnerships include:

- The district built additional driveway space around Mary Orr Intermediate School
 to help reduce the traffic congestion at Broad and Miller. The district paid for
 the driveway around the building; but the City of Mansfield designed, built,
 and paid for the deceleration lanes in both directions to assist with the
 project.
- We have shared responsibility for community events such as the 4th of July celebration, Toys for Tots, Put it Down Save a Life, field trips to the city to meet the mayor, police and fire personnel, etc.
- The City of Arlington and MISD partnered on the tri-schools road project near Howard Middle School, Holt Elementary, and Cross Timbers Intermediate. The district dedicated right of ways and easements to Arlington to facilitate the project. In turn, the City of Arlington gave the district right of way they owned, which gave us more room at Howard. We exchanged property to ensure that the road project would provide safer roads around those schools.
- The cities and the district partner and share expenses for crosswalks, traffic lights, easements, storm drainage, sidewalk right of way and construction, etc.

Hockey is not a UIL sport. It seems like we are using district funds to support a non-school sport?

No district funds are being used to support non-UIL sports. Mansfield has a strong and successful club hockey program with strong, supportive parents; but it is not affiliated with the school district. The parents and students who participate in club hockey will negotiate with the Stars separately for ice time and other benefits.

Will my school taxes go up if the district participates in this partnership?

No. Our Board is committed to fiscally sound practices and reduced our interest and sinking taxes last year. This agreement will not increase taxes.

Why don't you use this money to start other programs?

Other programs that have been suggested require additional staff that adds recurring personnel costs to our budget and may not reach as many students. This agreement, if approved, will allow thousands of students to experience new and different physical fitness opportunities. Furthermore, it will create summer employment opportunities, STEM instruction, summer camp opportunities, and many others—all without adding any additional staff to our district.

What you are saying is not consistent with some of the things I am reading on social media. Why is that?

It is important that we give you factual information. If you see or hear of something that concerns you are others, please contact me and encourage others to do so as well.

What do I do if I have more questions?

Email me directly or call me at 817-299-6302, and I will get the answer to your question.

Jim Vaszauskas Superintendent